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Staff Meeting & Wellness 
We held an all staff meeting on Friday, November at the Admin Building in 

Browning while both schools were deep cleaned prior to the Thanksgiving break. 
Agenda topics included; initial planning and preparing for the Christmas program, 
creating a consistent master schedule for both schools, small group intervention 
for ELA and mathematics, and began discussing options for the adoption of ELA, 
mathematics, science, and social studies curricula for the 21-22 SY.  School staff 
also completed the BPS staff wellness survey and talked about our staff wellness 
needs.  

iTutor Small Group Tutoring for ELA & math
Virtual small group tutoring sessions have been scheduled with the iTutor 

company to provide additional ELA and mathematics instruction to intervene due 
to COVID learning loss.  Small groups are virtual and students access the Google 
meet using their individually assigned iPad and utilize headphones 
w/microphones to interact with the instructor.  Small group time is scheduled for 
30-minutes of ELA and math instruction in addition to the core program 
instruction in ELA and math provided by the Ms. Light, Ms. Show, and Ms. 
Christoferson, Monday-Thursday.  



Christmas Program Preparation

Both schools are preparing for their annual Christmas programs.  The 
students are preparing music, short plays, and reciting poetry.  

Glendale School 2021 Christmas Program

Monday, December 20th 
Session 1: 1:00-1:45
Session 2: 2:00-2:45

Big Sky School 2021 Christmas Program

Tuesday, December 21th 
Session 1: 1:00-1:45
Session 2: 2:00-2:45

Please join our students and staff to celebrate the 
Christmas season with a play, music, and 

refreshments!



Due to COVID, social-distancing (3-feet for vaccinated persons and 6-feet for unvaccinated) and face masks are required 
as per BPS Board of Trustees Covid Safety Procedure.  Family members from same households must 
be seated together and follow CDC guidance of mask wearing, social distancing, and self-monitoring 
symptoms of Covid-19 prior to attending the program.  

I apologize for any inconvenience due to COVID, however, I’m grateful for your patience, respect, and collaboration 
during our Christmas celebration. I look forward to seeing you there.
 
Sincerely,

Rebecca Rappold
Big Sky & Glendale School Principal




